

## The Royal Australian and New Zealand College of Radiologists®

Neil Hicks
Chair
Medical Radiation Practice Board of Australia
G.P.O. Box 9958
Melbourne VIC 3001
VIA EMAIL: medicalradiationconsultation@ahpra.gov.au

Dear Mr Hicks,

## Proposed Registration Standards for the Medical Radiation Practice Board of Australia

The College's Standards of Practice and Accreditation Committee (Radiology) has considered the draft Standards that have been released for public consultation.

In principle, the College considers the proposed standards are likely to be appropriate and useful for the registration of Medical Radiation Practitioners; in particular it supports the requirement for Continuing Professional Development for such practitioners. However, the College qualifies this response on the basis that the standard for Scope of Practice, which is regularly referenced in the consultation draft, is not yet available. As such, this does not allow the College to provide a final response to the proposed standards.

The College looks forward to receiving a consultation draft copy of the Scope of Practice Standard when it is available in order to comprehensively review the suite of registration standards that will be applied to Medical Radiation Practitioners.

Yours sincerely,

Lisa Penlington

Director, Standards of Practice and Accreditation

4 October 2011

